Minutes of the Undergraduate Council Meeting Wednesday, Oct. 13, 1999 #1

Robert Wilkins, chair; Delmer Davis, secretary; Samuel Chuah, Karen Graham, Meredith Jones-Gray, Patricia Mutch, David Penner, Michel Pichot, William Richardson, April Summitt, Patrick Williams, Jan Wrenn VOTING MEMBERS PRESENT

Charlotte Coy, Emilio Garcia-Marenko, Najeeb Nakhle, Susan Zork NON-VOTING MEMBERS PRESENT

Meredith Jones Gray

PRAYER

The council <u>voted</u> to approve the minutes of June 2, 1999.

MINUTES APPROVED

Robert Wilkins presented a recommendation from the Academic Policies Subcommittee regarding students who have been home schooled. (See attached.) Discussion centered on the following: (1) how to handle financial aid for students without a high school diploma; (2) whether or not the GED should be required of such students; (3)whether or not the ACT or SAT should be required of such students. The committee recommended the following changes in wording. For #2: Add "GED or" to the beginning of the sentence. For #3: Delete the word "Preferably" at the beginning of the sentence.

ADMISSION OF HOME-SCHOOLED STUDENTS

The council <u>voted</u> to refer the proposal for admission of students who are home schooled back to the subcommittee for further refinement with the understanding that the chair would ask for approval of the revised proposal by e-mail prior to the Bulletin copy deadline of Nov. 1.

VOTED: PROPOSAL ON HOME-SCHOOLED STUDENTS REFERRED BACK TO SUBCOMMITTEE

Robert Wilkins then introduced the second part of the report from the Academic Policies Subcommittee. This proposal deals with admitting students with an International Baccalaureate (IB). (See attached..) Andrews University already has a few students with the IB. Dr. Wilkins noted

INTERNATIONAL BACCALAUREATE DISCUSSED that many U.S. colleges and universities grant up to one year of college credit based on the IB. The IB is becoming more and more recognized internationally and in the United States as a credible and reliable program somewhat equivalent to the "O" and "A" level programs in the British system.

The council <u>voted</u> to refer #2 to the General Education Committee for their consideration:

2. For general education courses that a score of 4 (HL) or 5 (SL) be considered for general education credit.

general **COMMITTEE**

The council <u>voted</u> to approve the subcommittee recommendations as worded for # 1 and #3 and to delete #4 from the proposal:

- 1. The maximum advanced standing credit awarded by AU for Advanced Placement, CLEP, DANTES and the IB will be 32 semester credits.
- 3. For major level courses that a score of at least 5 (HL) be considered for credit in the major on review of the department. The student could be allowed to enroll in a sophomore level major course with the purpose of validating the IB experience. With a grade of at least B minus in this course, credit for the freshman level major's sequence would be given.

The council <u>voted</u> the following members for the Joint Committee on Program Review: Lynelle Weldon, Jan Wrenn, and Brad Sheppard

VOTED: TWO PARTS OF THE PROPOSAL ON THE INTERNATIONAL BACCALAUREATE

VOTED: TO REFER TO

THE GENERAL

EDUCATION

VOTED: MEMBERS FOR THE JOINT COMMITTEE ON PROGRAM REVIEW

Robert Wilkins, chair

Delmer Davis, secretary

UNDERGRADUATE COUNCIL **MEMBERSHIP 1999-2000**

VOTING MEMBERS

ELECTED

Arts and Sciences: April Summitt (2002), Jan Wrenn (2002),

Michel Pichot (2000) Bob Wilkins (2001)

Business Douglas Singh (1999), Samuel Chuah (2001)

Education: Paul Denton (2000), Richard Orrison (1999)

Technology: Thomas Chittick (2001), Gunnar Lovhoiden (2000)

APPOINTED

Senior Faculty: Meredith Jones Gray (2001)

General Education: Delmer Davis (2001)

EX-OFFICIO

Niels-Erik Andreasen, Ann Gibson, Karen Graham, Patricia Mutch, William Richardson

M. Wesley Shultz

NON-VOTING MEMBERS

ADVISORY

Derek Bradfield, Keith Clouten, Linda Closser, Robert Moon, Emilio Garcia-Marenko, Najeeb Nakhle, Merlene Ogden, David Penner, Llewellyn Seibold, Edward Wines

INVITEES

Charlotte Coy, Gary Williams, Susan Zork

OFFICERS (Elected by the Undergraduate Council, June 2, 1999)

Chair: - Bob Wilkins

Vice Chair: Meretette Jones Gray Secretary: Delmer Dovis

SUBCOMMITTEES (1998-1999 membership)

Academic Policies Subcommittee

Ex-Officio: Patricia Mutch, Harold Lang

Program Development and Review Subcommittee

Malcolm Russell, Chair, Gunnar Lovhoiden, Douglas Singh, Curtis VanderWaal,

Loretta Johns, Robert Kingman, James Wolfer; Lynelle Weldon

Ex-Officio: Patricia Mutch, Harold Lang

who make pichol

Robert Wilkins, Chair, Tom Chittick, Samuel, Chuah Paul Denton, Michel Pichot,

Linda Closser, Rhonda Root, Clark Rowland, Gaw Williams.